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This note is a brief summary of an exchange of correspondence between William 
Hamnett of the North Caolina Museum of Natural History and Dartha Frank of Cran-
berry (Avery County), N.C. The correspondence indicates sightings of several Gos-
hawks present in Avery County during the summer of 1971. Though Miss Frank is not 
an experienced observer in the usual sense, her descriptions are most convincing and, 
it seems to me, worth including in the published record. 

In early June of 1971 Mr. Hamnett received a letter from Miss Frank in which 
she described several huge "silver eagles." "One flew down off the mountain in back 
of this old company mining store and caught two blackbirds in the air and then 
another day we watched one fly around for about ten minutes and caught some pi-
geons." 

Mr. Hamnett wrote back suggesting that the "silver eagles" might be Goshawks. 
In a second letter, apparently before mid-June, Miss Frank related that while she was 
hoeing in her garden "right over my head out of the mountains here came one large 
four foot bird (incredible speed) with two smaller ones a little under it. The smaller 
(about as a hawk) ones are lighter and almost white underneath. The large mature bird 
has a white streak right above its sharp yellowish eyes ... caught two pigeons in mid-
air without lighting at all, one in each fast, swift claw." In the same letter she included 
an excellent pencil sketch with detailed description of the plumage. The sketch and de-
scription is unquestionably that of a Goshawk. 

Following her second letter, Mr. Hamnett sent a circular with color pictures of 
the hawks of Eastern North America. Miss Frank showed the circular to some 30 
people who had seen the birds and all identified them as Goshawks. "The area covered 
was from Cranberry to Crossnore to Banner Elk to Roan Mt., Tenn., and then to Erwin. 
Tenn., and back to Spruce Pine, N.C." She had again seen an adult and one young bird 
hunting pigeons. "The mature bird caught one instantly, the young one caught one on 
the second try. They don't dive, they have speed enough without." 

Finally in mid-August Miss Frank reported that "there are now six of them in the 
area. They extend as far as Knoxville, Tenn., Bakersville, N.C., Mt. Airy, N.C. and as 
far again as Bristol, Tenn." 

In June of 1972, I visited Cranberry and talked with Miss Frank for about an hour. 
She confirmed the details of her letters and reported that the birds had not been seen 
in 1972. I came away fully convinced that her report of Goshawk sightings the pre-
vious summer was genuine. Her account carried the suggestion of possible breeding in 
the area though, of course, is certainly not conclusive in this respect. 

Of the three previous published records of Goshawks in North Carolina, one was 
seen in December 1972 near Chapel Hill (Chat, 37:106); one in March 1970 at Franklin 
(Chat, 34:79); and one or more in June 1970 in the Great Smoky Mountains National 
Park (Chat, 35:1-4). 
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[While reports such as this always leave room for question, it is an excellent ac-
count of how. with patience and persistence, records from people who are not active 
"birders" may be verified. This report should stimulate further field work in Avery 
County.—DEPT. ED.] 
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